
Kohlsville 
Pond 

draining on  
     March 29, 2025 @ 9 a.m. 
 

WHY?  The Town of Wayne 
needs to do maintenance 
on the dam and the bridge.  
We will leave it dry for the 
summer so that we can 
reduce the muck and 
weeds and get some 

depth back to the 
pond.  Maintenance will occur when the 

pond floor is dry enough to get machinery in.   
 

Thank you for your patience in this matter. 


